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Richmond Water and Sewer
Commission Meeting

November 7, 2011 MINUTES
[image: image1]
Members Present:

Jon Kart, Chair; Erik Filkorn, Vice-Chair; Harold Irish; Bruce Bailey
Members Absent:

Chris Granda
Others Present:

Geoffrey Urbanik, Town Administrator; Linda Parent, Town Clerk;  Kendall Chamberlin, Water Resources Superintendent; and Ruth Miller was present to videotape the meeting for MMCTV Channel 15.
Chairman Kart called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

1. Welcome and Public Comment

Mitigation Projects

The Administrator explained that the town was eligible for mitigation grant funds from FEMA to make alterations to facilities that would mitigate future flood damage.  Relocating the water and sewer lines under the bridge would qualify, however, there was a 25% match required.  This would be a capital project borne by the users of the water system.  There was some discussion and it was agreed that the application should be made. 

Mr. Filkorn offered a motion to approve the preparation of a mitigation grant application and was seconded by Mr. Bailey and the motion carried 4-0.

There was some discussion about the Bridge Street Bridge sewer pipe repair.  The Administrator explained that the repair was delayed until the painting crew was off of the bridge, which was expected to be in early December.  It was agreed that VTrans representatives would be invited to either the November 21 or December 5 Selectboard meeting to explain when their paint contractor would be off the bridge.

Mr. Bailey said that the old town water supply on the hill on the north side of the village was impacting Jericho Road due to the volume of water it was holding.  The Administrator and Water Resources Superintendent expressed interest in seeing this first hand.

Approval of Minutes

Mr. Irish offered a motion to approve the minutes of October 3, 2011 and was seconded by Mr. Bailey and the motion carried 5-0.

Superintendents Report

Kendall Chamberlin reported that for the most part things were ok.  Jericho Road was almost done with the water line, and the new pump station electrical panel would be installed soon.  There were no significant issues facing the department at this time.

2. Adjourn
Motion by Mr. Irish  to adjourn the meeting at 6:55 p.m.  Seconded by Mr. Bailey.  So voted.
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